COLORADO

Division of Reclamation,
Mining and Safety

January 19, 2016

Donald R Corson J L. Department of Natural Resources

C&B Sand and Gravel Inc.
P.0.box 147 1313 Sherman Street, Room 215
Baggs, WY 82321 Denver, CO 80203

RE: Sheehan Pit, File No. M-2007-058, Construction Material Limited Impact (110) Exhibit L-
Structure Agreement

Dear Mr. Corson:

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety (Division) is in the process of final review of the
above referenced application in order to ensure that it adequately satisfies the requirements of the
Colorado Land Reclamation Act for the Extraction of Construction Materials (Act). During review of
the material submitted, the Division determined that the following issue of concern shall be
adequately addressed.

The original permit application submitted in 2007 included a structure agreement and conditional
use permit between Moffat County and J&D Sand and Gravel. The referenced documents are
attached. In 2009 that permit was transferred to C&B Sand and Gravel, Inc. without
renewing/updating the structure agreement and conditional use permit. It is the Divisions
understanding that impacts on the road will not greatly change as the result of this amendment
approval and will generally conform to the previously approved agreements.

The Division acknowledges that the permittee has diligently been working to resolve this matter
and this is the only outstanding item remaining in the amendment application. Please provide the
Division with the weight ratings for Moffat County Roads 1& 2 R.0.W. features and bridge. Please
submit a written commitment that C&B will adhere to the damage agreement in place for the
permit under J&D Gravel and mining operations will not run trucks over the approved GW rating of
the above mentioned features. A stipulation of approval will be that the permittee will provide the
Division with an updated structure agreement and conditional use permit from Moffat County by
March 1st, 2016 or provide a written update on the progress towards resolution.

If you require additional information, or have questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.
Amy Yeldell at the Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety, 1313 Sherman St., Room 215,
Denver, CO 80203. Direct contact can be made by phone at 970-254-8511 or via email at
amy.yeldell@ state.co.us

Sincerely,

oy 25

Amy Yeldell
Environmental Protection Specialist
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Department of Natural Resources

Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety
Phone: (970} 254-8511

Fax: (970) 241-1516

Cc:
Russ Means, Senior EPS / Field Office Supervisor, Grand Junction DRMS
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